## TRANSMITTAL MEMO

TO:

Bernard C. "Jack" Young, City Council President

10.

Peter Little, Executive Director

FROM:

April 24, 2013

DATE:

ORDINANCE 13-0212

RE:



I am herein reporting on City Council Bill 13-0212.

Change to Grow: 10-Year Plan - Parking Tax

The purpose of this bill is to modify the rate of the parking tax; provide for a special effective date; and generally relate to the imposition and collection of a parking tax.

The Baltimore City Parking Authority has reviewed the proposed City Council Bill 13-0212. We do not anticipate that maintaining the City's parking tax at its current rate of 20% will have any negative impact on revenues collected at City-owned parking facilities or on the operation of those facilities.

Therefore, the Parking Authority supports the passage of City Council Bill 13-0212.

